Y Gwir Anrh/Rt Hon Mark Drakeford AS/MS Prif Weinidog Cymru/First Minister of Wales



Peredur Owen Griffiths MS Chair of the Finance Committee Welsh Parliament Cardiff Bay Cardiff, CF99 1SN SeneddFinance@senedd.wales

24 November 2022

Dear Peredur,

Appointment of the Chair of the Wales Audit Office

Thank you for your letter of 16 November 2022 consulting me on the recruitment of the Chair for the Wales Audit Office. I note the recommended preferred candidate is Dr Kathryn Chamberlain.

I'm aware Kathryn has a wide and varied range of experience undertaking numerous senior roles in public life, including for the Welsh Government and more recently as Chief Executive of the Independent Monitoring Authority for Citizens Rights Agreements. I understand the appointment is being recommended following a competitive and robust process, which I fully support, and do hope the opportunity attracted interest from a diverse range of candidates.

I understand the recommendation will go forward for approval by the Senedd in the New Year.

Yours sincerely,

MARK DRAKEFORD

Bae Caerdydd • Cardiff Bay Caerdydd • Cardiff CF99 1SN Canolfan Cyswllt Cyntaf / First Point of Contact Centre: 0300 0604400

<u>Gohebiaeth.Mark.Drakeford@llyw.cymru</u>
Correspondence.Mark.Drakefordy@gov.wales

Rydym yn croesawu derbyn gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg. Byddwn yn ateb gohebiaeth a dderbynnir yn Gymraeg yn Gymraeg ac ni fydd gohebu yn Gymraeg yn arwain at oedi.